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5 August 2020

Mr Peter Achterstraat AM
Commissioner for Productivity

Office of the Productivity Commissioner
ICReview@productivity.nsw.gov.au

SUBMISSION: REVIEW OF INFRASTRUCTURE CONTRIBUTIONS IN NEW SOUTH WALES

Dear Sir,

We refer to the Issues Paper regarding the above (The Review) and to Office of the Productivity
Commissioner’s (The Commissioner) invitation to lodge a submission regarding same.

Rawson Communities (Rawson) is the land development business of Rawson Group. The
Group also includes Rawson Homes and Thrive Homes which makes the Group one of the
largest residential homes builders in NSW with an integrated land development capability.

Rawson Communities believes that a review of the contributions system in New South Wales
(NSW) is long needed and the Review presents an opportunity to ensure any future reform is
equitable across the industry.

We have analysed the Review not in isolation but alongside the recent draft plans and policies
released by the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment (The Department) as well as
recent legislative changes. A list of these is provided at Appendix A.

We have addressed the questions raised by the Commissioner in Appendix B and provide the
following supplementary considerations:

One Size Fits All

The business models that underpin the development industry and the delivery of housing in New
South Wales are wide and varied but can be simplified into two categories; smaller developers
who acquire often fragmented sites, develop immediately and complete within 2-3 years; and
larger developers who acquire significant landholdings of scale, plan, negotiate contributions
outcomes, develop over longer timeframes and complete in 5+ years.
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* ‘Nexus’ requirements in s7.11 contribution plans — we don’t share the view that this
complicates plans but that it provides certainty that infrastructure being funded actually
relates to the development being levied.

= Lack of principles in s.7.4 Planning Agreements — we don’t share the view that this
undermines confidence in the planning system and we believe that the Draft planning
agreements policy framework is appropriate.

= Lack of transparency and certainty — we agree that the system could be more certain and
more transparent. An online calculator, registers and a contributions dashboard on the
Planning Portal would be significant improvements.

= Misalignment between contributions payments and delivery — we support the use of debt to
fund early delivery of infrastructure to facilitate development and unlock land.

= Operation of the essential works list — we support restricting all contributions to this list to
ensure a consistent approach and to ensure infrastructure that has a wider public benefit is
not funded solely by the development.

We would welcome the opportunity to discuss our concerns further with the Commissioner and
would appreciate being kept informed of the status of the Review.

We request an invitation to the stakeholder roundtables proposed as part of the next phase of
the Review as we believe that we can make a valuable contribution to this ongoing discussion.

Should you have any questions or require any further clarifications please do not hesitate to
contact“

4|F















































